


Where Did Spring Go?


The spring storm season seemingly went away just as fast as it came in.  With the recent brash of cooler and wetter weather lately it seems reminiscent of last year where we had a wet spring and then a dry summer.  Time will tell, but as we all know, we live in Indiana, so anything’s possible.  Until then, we shall be prepared for whatever comes our way.
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Apparatus Issues

No new news on the new Engine 51 (almost a tongue-twister).  We’re still looking at July at the earliest for delivery.  The delay is again due to the manufacturer’s move to a new plant.

The new tactical committee is still meeting weekly and is currently in the process of putting together the bid package.  The initial estimates came back slightly higher than expected, so the committee re-worked a few items to compensate.  No timeline for bidding has yet been set.
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Station Issues

Station 52’s tornado damage repair is about 99% complete.  The only outstanding item is some yard repair, which will be completed shortly.

Lieutenant Smith is nearly complete with the remodeling project that resulted from the move of the Rural/Metro medic to Station 52.  The old Lieutenant’s office was moved to make way for the ambulance crew’s bunkroom and a new office built out of the space left from the old weight room.  This construction was originally planned, but not until later in the year when the room addition was built.  The office and closet space looks great and hats off to Jeff for the fantastic job he did putting this together.  Someone visiting the station for the first time would never know this wasn’t part of the original building.

The tornado repairs are now 100% complete at Station 51.
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Training Issues

Reminder that the Firefighter I/II class will switch to Thursdays starting on Thursday, June 5th through the end of class.  The class is already under way, but if you’re still interested in helping out, see Lieutenant Alford or Chief Thacker.

Leadership class for officers begins Monday, June 2nd at Station 53 in the classroom and runs from 1p-3p on each Monday throughout June.  See Chief Thacker for more information.

The department is set up to precept EMS students from Community Hospitals only.  Students through any program are explained the precepting rules at the start of his or her course and will explain them to you when asked.  Students are essentially functioning under the paramedic preceptor’s certification and the subsequent sponsoring hospital’s medical director.  Violation of this policy leaves a door open for potential negative liability for more than just the student.
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General Operations

As of this printing, all of the major computer problems that have plagued us over the past couple of weeks have been solved.  Please let me know if you experience any other problems.

Speaking of computers, there is a pop-up ad blocker on each of the crew computers.  It is identified by the small white icon with a red “X” in the system tray by the clock.  If you are still seeing ads, right-click on the icon and select the “Use aggressive blocking” option.

The senior staff is still working on the potential 2003 fire loan.  This year’s fire loan will most likely be a conglomeration of smaller projects under one umbrella.  Some of the projects being reviewed are mostly related to land acquisition, firefighter health & safety, and improving our response capabilities.  More on this as it develops.

We are still missing 3 ClearComms.  Check your gear as these are over $240 apiece to replace.  See Chief Slauter if you find one.

Rick Cooley and Ed Fenske have each asked for and  been granted 60-day leaves of absence for June and July.

Steve Rowland and Justin Laraway are no longer with our agency.
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Notes From Kim  (
· As several of you have been recently aware, we have been having MAJOR issues with our pagers lately.  Unfortunately, this is not something that even Arch can take care of.  This is something that is coming straight from Motorola.  Basically what it boils down to is that Motorola no longer makes the style of pagers that we all have (go figure).  Therefore, even the ones that we are getting in as “spares” are pretty much junk.  Arch continues to order the new style pagers for us, but Motorola ships when and where they wish.  Even though there is nothing I can do to speed Motorola up, I sincerely apologize for the number of problems we’ve been having lately.

· Congratulations to Brian and Jennifer McRoberts on the birth of their son, Joshua Ray, at 1254hrs on Wednesday, May 21st.  Josh weighed in at 4lbs 11oz and hit the measuring stick at exactly 19” long.  You go little guy!!   Congrats Mom & Dad!
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Strawberry Festival

The eighth AND FINAL planning meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 3rd at Station 53 in the classroom.  This is the meeting where all plans are finalized and everything should be ready to go.  See you in a few weeks at the festival!

The festival schedule is out and posted on the Internet (employee page on the web site) and at Headquarters on the bulletin board.  Be sure to sign up as we are looking for a little help from EVERYONE on the department.  Things are shaping up for this year’s event, and as long as the weather holds out, we will have a fantastic occasion.

Just as a reminder, the committee has adopted a new on-duty food policy.  (On-duty means actually working at the event and for the event).  Here is the actual policy:

Individuals who are physically working at the festival, and are either on a work break or just finishing a work period, are entitled to a 20% discount on all food and dessert items.  This discount applies to all items offered by the fire department only and does not include any outside vendors as they are governed by their own policies.  Individuals who are working must be working for the purposes of the festival in order to be eligible.  Additionally, all beverages are free from purchase by all individuals as entitled above

Festival dates are June 13th and 14th.

Anyone available to help with setup is asked to meet at Fire Headquarters at 1000 hrs on Friday, June 13th.  Assignments will be distributed at that time.
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Auxiliary Corner

Our annual Easter Party was on April 12th and again was a huge hit with the kids.  There were lots of eggs found and treats to be had.  Thanks to all those who helped set up and tear down for this annual event.  See the news story at http://www.wrtfd.org/news/2003/04-12-03.htm for photos and more information.  A special thanks to planners Mandy Cassin and Renee Skipper.  Well done!!

The fire department cookout was held on Saturday, May 10th at Station 53.  Even with the AWFUL weather that day, we had a really great turn out.  Thanks to all who braved the elements to attend.  Also thanks to planner Andrea Cox and grill-master Tony Slusher!

The Auxiliary needs new members!!  If you think you might be interested, please feel free to come to a meeting, or contact Kim Clawson, Andrea Cox or Peggy Terry for more information.  

Our next meeting is a girls night out at 5pm on June 8th at the Lonestar Steakhouse at US1 and County Line Road in Greenwood.  There will be a brief meeting at the start.  Invitations have been sent, but if you did not receive one, please feel to join us anyway!  RSVP to Kim before Friday June 6th by calling her at 887-3107 or emailing her at kclawson@wrtfd.org.  We always have a great time and we hope to see you there!

Our July meeting is scheduled for July 13th at 5pm at White River Fire Headquarters.  Training will follow the meeting and will cover SCBAs, Maps, Radios, and Victims Assistance.  

Feel free
to sit in on a meeting or training without feeling obligated to join!


[image: image8.jpg]



Did you know……..

· The name Jeep came from the abbreviation used in the Army for the “General Purpose” vehicle, G.P.
· The Pentagon, in Arlington, Virginia, has twice as many bathrooms as necessary.  When it was built in the 1940’s, the state of Virginia still had segregation laws requiring separate toilet facilities for blacks and whites.
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Did you Notice?

· The huge new section to the Wakefield subdivision?

· The Amoco station was torn down at Smith Valley and 135?
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Birthdays

June,  2003

June 1st – Brad Jewell

June 2nd – Mike Hoffman

June 6th – Maria Vanhart

June 9th – Brent Shepherd

June 9th – Kevin Skipper

June 17th – Pat Carmean

June 27th – Chad Witham
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

	June 4, 1998
	The computer named “Wilma” was retired from the Chief’s office.

	June 8, 1998
	The new Rescue 51 (’98 E-One) is officially placed in service.

	June 12-13 1998
	The 6th annual Strawberry Festival commences.

	June 17, 1998
	Johnson County Firefighter’s Assn meeting at Station 52.

	June 29, 1998
	Series of storms moves through the district and the department does 9 runs in three hours.

	June, 1998
	By June first we had responded to 490 calls.  (compared with approx. 646 in 2003 as of 5/22)



	
	



- That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott
NEWSLETTER
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